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Datchet Parish Council Newsletter  

Winter 2013

Council news

Datchet Parish Council joins the electronic age!     

The ways in which the business of Parish Councils (and other local government bodies) are carried out under the control of the National Association of Local Councils (NALC), and they have recently changed some of their regulations regarding how information about meetings is sent or given to members of the Council.  So now, instead of having papers about meetings  sent or delivered by hand directly to members at home, they are allowed to be sent electronically.  

Parish Council web site    

The Council web-site is now up and running  but continues to be developed as there is always more to be done with it.  Don't forget that by going into the 'contact us' link just under the pictures on the home page you will be able to get a message to the Parish Office, either to ask a question or to give us your views or suggestions about Parish Council activities.  If there is information you think others as well as  yourself might find of interest you can ask for this to be posted on the site.  An example of this is the detailed results of the Council's deliberations about the recommendations given from this Council to the Borough, in respect of the planning application for gravel extraction to be carried out on Riding Court Farm, just north of the M4.   So in this way anyone who can access the internet is able to communicate with the council.  
Properties

24 and 24A The Green - good news!            The good news about this historic building in the centre of our village is that the final piece of major building work is now completed with the complete replacement of the whole roof.  There have been a number of occasions in the past year or two of leaks in the roof of The Bridge, and when the survey was done before work began, it was discovered that not only was there no insulation in the roof, but also that there was no roof felt at all - so no wonder it was easy for water to get in!

As a listed building in a conservation area, we had to undertake extensive consultation with and obtain permission from several different bodies.  For instance, we had to re-use as many of the existing tiles as possible, and any new ones needed resulting from loss or breakages had to be matched exactly to the existing ones.

There was also the need to have scaffolding around the building for the duration of the work, and as a Council we needed to consider the  inconvenience and potential danger  this might cause to residents.  Fortunately the company we used were able to complete the job in less than a week, so these problems were limited.  So now the new roof is secure and watertight, and with the new insulation we were able to install will be much warmer.   However, although these major works have been completed, we do need to be very vigilant with this building and review its overall  condition at regular intervals, since it is between 300 and 400 years old, and it is our responsibility to look after and maintain it.

Parish yard  -  

Work in the Parish yard is currently on hold while details of the plans are under review in consultation with Borough Council officers.  In the meantime it is still possible for the yard to be used for day to day grounds work about the village and to store our equipment securely.

Grounds 

 Grounds maintenance - 

Up until early 2011 the Parish had its own groundsman to carry out regular grounds maintenance in the village, but since then we have used two local self employed contractors to do this work.  We have now decided to set up  regular contracts over a specified period of time for carrying out this work.  In order for this to happen we will have to draw up detailed plans and maps showing the exact areas we currently manage, as well as those within our village currently managed by the Borough.  We hope to be able to manage these either to a better standard and/or at lower cost handed over to us to manage under devolved services for an agreed fee.  Katy Jones our Trainee Clerk will be carrying out this extra work and hopes to have it completed by end of March next year.  

Flowers in the village

The sight of flowers in the village especially during the summer months is always welcome and often commented upon by visitors and residents alike. However like many other good things, this comes at a price, which as a Parish Council is our responsibility to manage effectively.  There are three separate elements:

Hanging baskets - These are expensive to maintain and when in full bloom can become too crowded, so it is proposed that we reduce the number where suitable and also to ask local businesses to pay for those on their own properties.

Timber planters - in the village centre and under the notice boards are coming to the end of their life and need to be replaced, so costings for replacement probably with recycled wood-effect plastic are being sought.  It is hoped that some of the money saved from the hanging baskets can be used to pay for some of this work.  

Flower beds - the two recently reinstated beds at the entrance to Priory Way have a permanent problem of perennial weeds which will need a lot of work done to control them.  This will be carried out during this winter and next spring, and it is planned that some of the money saved from other parts of the Grounds budget will be available for this also.  

The Riverside - questionnaire
Preliminary consultation  will be carried out across the village very soon.  This will be a questionnaire delivered to every household in the village simply asking which of two or three options people would prefer in order to guide the Council in the final detail to the plans to be put forward to the Borough.  We hope that this will enable the Council to produce plans acceptable to the majority so that time is not wasted spending a lot  of time gathering detailed estimates etc. before final plans are put before the village and then afterwards to the Borough.

Neighbourhood Plan    

Another one! -   the questionnaire drawn up and distributed to some people at the Village Fete in the summer is now ready to be distributed across the whole village and these will come to you at the same time as the Riverside questionnaire, and we would especially appreciate everyone's responses, and especially from anyone wishing to be  actively involved.  If there are more people in your household who wish to respond individually please contact the Parish office, either by phone, email or via the website to find out where they can be obtained.  Points where you can leave them will be noted on the forms, but will always include the Parish Office.   

Looking forward to hearing from you!

Linda O’Flynn



Chairman




 Datchet Parish Council
